

THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING
August 10, 2021
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session August 10, 2021 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were: President Paul George, Commissioner J. Cody Roush and Commissioner Aaron Summers. Attorney Dave Lett. Also attending: Teresa Wininger, Deputy Auditor; Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Pat Jones; Mike Jones and Andy Ringwald, EMA.
President George called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:31 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of July 27, 2021 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk, informed the Commissioners that because Bridge # 44 on Deep Cut Lake Road is a historic bridge and that any repairs due to recent damage will have to be made following specific guidelines.  Clerk Alcorn has contacted a bridge inspection company, the State Historic Preservation Organization and INDOT.  HWC is to be contacted to assess the bridge situation.  
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, presented a photograph of the clean up on a county owned property that has been completed in Burns City.  All brush has been removed and parking is now available on the lot. 
Superintendent Seals requested a new line item be added for a Driver with CDL at an hourly rate of $16.76. Superintendent Seals then presented a CDL policy, a Uniform Policy and a Notice to Proceed with Milestone Paving.
 A motion to approve the addition of Driver with CDL at $16.76 per hour was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

A motion to approve the CDL policy was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

A motion to approve the Uniform Policy was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

A motion to approved the Notice to Proceed with Milestone Paving was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.

Superintendent Seals stated the Highway Department will be mowing in the State Forrest and Burns City area and there will be road work in Cane Creek area.  The Mower Max has been repaired and they were able to use it to resume mowing last Wednesday.  

Julia Albright, Martin County Health Nurse, reported that Martin County’s COVID status should move to yellow this week.  She does have masks available if any county office is in need.  She advises to stay home if you are feeling sick and to sanitize surfaces that are touched frequently.  Martin County had 13 new COVID cases last week.  The County’s positive case count is 941, 4,300 people have been tested and 4,400 have received their first and second vaccine.  

Dena Held, Martin County Extension Director/Educator, reported that the Purdue Extension / 4-H Program needs and input survey is available online & also by attending the 8/12/21 4-H Council meeting that starts at 6:30 pm with a meeting for public input at  8:15 pm.  There were 9,000 exhibits at the Indiana State Fair with 60 plus exhibits from Martin County.  Results are available on the Purdue Extension website and in the next edition of the Shoals News.  The Indiana State Fair runs through August 22nd.  4-H offers the following Career Development Events for Youth and Director Held encourages all Martin County youth and adult leaders to join these opportunities:  Consumer Science Decision Making, Crops, Milk Quality and Products, Dairy Cattle Judging, Entomology, Forestry, Hippology, Horse Judging, Horticulture, Livestock Judging, Livestock Skillathon, Meat Judging, Poultry Judging and Soil Judging. 
Commissioner George informed Director Held that he has a survey for the 4-H Council to look at concerning possible ARP funds as they are a not for profit. 

 

Pat Jones inquired on the status of a policy on unsafe buildings.  Commissioner George responded that they are still working on it and will get the information out to the public.  
Deputy Wininger, submitted the Emergency Declaration for signature.

Important Dates:

Safety meeting August 11, 2021 @ 9:00 am (4:00 pm at the Highway)
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:09 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, August 24, 2021 at 5:30pm.  

Commissioner George had an additional topic for discussion, upon approval from David Lett, County Attorney the meeting was reopened at 6:10 pm. 

Commissioner George reported that he had talked with Core Facilities about adding another project for a self-contained environmentally controlled room for computers at the Martin County Security Center.  This would be in addition to the work they will be completing for the intercoms and door locks.  The total cost would then be $23,000.  A motion to approved $23,000 for Core Facilities was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed.  

Commissioner George restated the motion to close was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 6:11 pm.
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